
1	of	2	
	

Town of Norfolk 
Norfolk Town Board Special Meeting 

April 28, 2022 

 

The Norfolk Town Board held a Special Meeting on Tuesday, April 28, 2022 
at 5:30 PM at the Norfolk Town Hall.  
Present: Supervisor Charles Pernice, Deputy Supervisor Richard Bump, 
Councilman Donald Purvis, Councilwoman Jean Gang, and Councilman 
Paul Paige. Town Justices George Grubee and Jill Breit were also present. 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
Pledge of Allegiance was said by all. 
 
CALL MEETING TO ORDER 
Supervisor Pernice called the meeting to order. Purpose of the meeting was 
to consider a bond resolution for the new truck and to potentially appoint new 
court clerks. 
*Decision to enter into a Legal Services Agreement – Bond Counsel with 
Town Attorney Eric Gustafson (Pease and Gustafson, LLP) was approved 
with a motion by Supervisor Pernice with second by Councilman Paige. All 
in Favor – Carried 
*Resolution #10-2022 Bond Resolution for 2023 Western Star 4700 Truck 
was approved with a motion by Supervisor Pernice and Deputy Supervisor 
Bump. All in Favor – Carried 
 
HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT UPDATE 
Current cost of blacktop is $61/ton – up from $51/ton last year. Highway 
Superintendent Pete Darabon expects the price to keep going up throughout 
the summer.  
365 ft of culverts have been fixed so far. 
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COURT CLERKS 
Recommendation of the court clerk hiring committee to hire Carol Tuttle for 
the 29 hr/wk court clerk position and Michelle Oehler for the 15 hr/wk court 
clerk position was approved with a motion by Councilwoman Gang and 
Deputy Supervisor Bump. All in Favor – Carried.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned with a motion by Supervisor Pernice and 
Councilman Purvis. All in Favor – Carried 

      Supervisor – Charles Pernice 
      Deputy Supervisor – Richard Bump 
      Councilman – Donald Purvis 
      Councilwoman – Jean Gang 

Councilman – Paul Paige 
 
 
 

Dated: May 6, 2022 
 
 
  
Jill M. Molnar – Norfolk Town Clerk 


